
PUBLIC NOTICE 

City of Harrisonburg Department of Public Transportation 

DBE Goal for FFY 2022 - 2024 

The City of Harrisonburg in accordance with regulations of the U.S. Department of Transportation (DOT) as set 

forth in 49 CFR Part 26, as amended, hereby notifies the public that it is recommending the following 

Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (DBE) Goal for applicable procurement contracts assisted by the Federal 

Transit Administration for Federal Fiscal Years (FFY) October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2024.  The 

overall proposed DBE goal for FFY 2022 – 2024 is .1%. 

The proposed goal and its rationale are available for inspection during normal business hours from 7:00 a.m. 

to 3:00 p.m., Monday - Friday at Harrisonburg Transit’s Administrative Office located at 475 E. Washington 

Street, Harrisonburg, VA 22802, for 30 days following the date of this notice.   

Written Comment will be accepted for 30 days from the date of this notice. The comments are for 

informational purposes only and may be sent to Gerald Gatobu, Director, at the address above; FAX (540) 217- 
4789; or email Gerald.Gatobu@harrisonburgva.gov . 
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